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 Indian Government had changed its visa on arrival policy last year, when visa on 

arrival facility was extended to 43 nationalities, along with speedy e-visa facility 
which ensured approved visa within 96 hours. 

 It seems that the policy change has been well received by tourists, as 421.6% more 
visas were issued in the month of December, compared to last year. 

 Ministry of Tourism issued a press release this week, which stated that due to 
change in visa in arrival policy of Indian government, a total of 14,083 new visa on 
arrival were issued in December, compared to 2700 last year, which translates to 
increase of 421.6%. For the period December-January, 39,046 visas were issued for 
foreign nationals, on arrival, compared to 29,294 last year, which translates to 
92.4%. 

 

 



The statement clearly states, “This high growth is due to introduction of ETA 

enabled EVoA (Electronic Visa on Arrival) for 43 countries in November 2014.” 

 

Interestingly, US accounts for maximum influx of tourists after the introduction of 

new visa rules, as 35% more Americans visited India, compared to last year. Russia 

with 15.06% is at #2 and Republic of Korea with 11.01% is at #3. 

 

If we analyze the Indian cities which received maximum foreign tourists under visa 

on arrival, then New Delhi is at #1 with 35.7% share. Mumbai is at #2 with 21.05%, 

followed by Goa at 18.24%. 

 

This year, around 80 lakh foreign tourists are expected to arrive in India, and with 

the new visa on arrival policy being welcomed whole-heartedly, it seems that this 

number is all set to increase. 
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